
The Pool Will Open Thursday 5/2 

If you read the eNews Special Edition last week, you 
were informed about the delay in opening and what 

actions we were taking to try and remove the staining 
that had occurred in the plaster surface. We worked 
through the process of draining the pool and acid 

washing the entire pool surface. That was followed up 
immediately by a low-pressure power washing. We 

repeated the process in some areas up to five times. The 
team doing the work invested 44 man hours over 3 days. 
The result is that we were able to remove nearly all the 
staining on the pool walls, and nearly all the staining in 

the shallow entry area. However, the pool floor was 
repeatedly treated, and we only removed about 70% of 
the affected areas. The only permanent remedy is to 

have that surface recoated. We will address that with the 
company that did the resurfacing in late 2022. If we try 
to accomplish that during pool season, it will cause an 
extended closure. That’s really not a viable option. So, 

for this season we’re going to have to live with the slight 
staining. The City Health Department inspectors were 

here today. They took multiple water readings and 
examined the pool in detail. The pool is safe to use. The 
staining is not causing any kind of health issue. We were 

issued an opening permit and inspection report. 
Because we put all new water in the pool, the 

temperature is currently 76 degrees. By next week we’ll 
have it in the proper range. 

  
Thanks for your patience and understanding as we 

worked through this process.  
 


